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Ref:PHEM0925 

Ms Jennifer Carroll Mac Neill 
Minister for Health  

By email to jennifer.carrollmacneill@oir.ie 

Dear Minister Carroll Mac Neill, 

I am writing to you in the context of the ongoing appalling situation that unfolds daily in Gaza as 
Israel continues, and indeed intensifies, it’s relentless onslaught on the Palestinian people.  

This is a situation that is deeply concerning to PNA members both personally and in their capacity 
as healthcare professionals.  

The war on Gaza was raised in motions at our Annual Delegate Conference earlier this year 
specifically in relation to the purchasing by the HSE of Israeli sourced medications such as the 
TEVA brand.  

It is a matter of record that in July 2024, the International Court of Justice (ICJ) held that all 
countries, including Ireland, are required to take specific actions regarding trade and investment 
relations with Israel. This was reaffirmed overwhelmingly by the UN General Assembly in 
September 2024, in a motion co-sponsored by Ireland.  

Complying with the ICJ's findings requires a thorough, detailed audit of all of Ireland's economic 
and trade relations with Israel to ensure that they do not contribute to or support breaches of 
international law or the illegal occupation.  

This is an urgent requirement regarding all kinds of trade, in every part of our economy, and the 
health sector is no different.  

PNA is requesting that the HSE urgently review all commercial relations, contracts and imports of 
health products and medicines considering the ICJ's conclusions.  

I would also bring to the attention of the HSE that in her report to the UN Human Rights Council in 
July 2025, the UN expert on Palestine made clear that Governments, agencies and companies 
must cease all trade that contributes to the maintenance of the Israeli occupation economy.  

PNA are calling on the Government and HSE to take immediate action on this issue as it relates to 
the purchase of Israeli manufactured and sourced healthcare products and medicines.  

 

Yours Sincerely, 

  
Peter Hughes, 
General Secretary  
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